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In memory of… 
J. Edwin Bullock donations were re-

ceived from Peggy Jones and Mr. and 

Mrs. Carlton Martin 

 

In honor of…Mrs. Edna Paul, 

Arthur and June Paul, Linda Johnston 

and Janice Brown a donation was re-

ceived from Richard and Becky Paul 

 

In kind gifts… 
Victory Christian Fellowship  gave a 
variety of products including paper prod-
ucts, food etc...  
Mr. and Mrs. McFee paper and per-
sonal hygiene products 
Watha Chapel Missionary Baptist 
Church paper, cleaning and food prod-
ucts. 
Kings Chapel Youth coffee, cleaning 
products  
Wrightsboro Baptist Church Ladies 
for their homemade laundry detergent 
Mt. Holly Baptist cleaning, paper and 
food items 
 

Always a need... 
 Raise the Roof Fund, with your help 

we can get the needed roof. 

 

 Trash bags 5 gal, 13 gal and 33 gal 

 Fabric Softener, liquid and sheets 

 Coffee, Tea, Hot Cocoa, Creamer 

 Liquid hand soap, Airwick spray re-

fill 

 Breakfast bars, microwave popcorn, 

individual juice bottles, etc... 

 

www.matthew25center.org                                                                                  1196 Penderlea Highway 

Email: matthew25@bizec.rr.com            (910) 259-7133                          Burgaw, North Carolina 28425 

 
 

“...inasmuch as you 

have done it unto one 

of the least of these my 

brethren, you have 

done it unto me.”

  

Vision to Fruition 
 

The Matthew 25 Center to some  

has been a household name since 1992  

when the vision began. 

The first open house after completion  

of the building was in May of 2004. 

 
In Celebration of 10 years of service we will have an 

 

OPEN HOUSE 

on May 4, 2014 at 2:00pm 
 

There will be a short program, 

light snacks and refreshments will be provided. 

 
Please come out and share this monumental event with us. 

Please RSVP 910.259.7133 



Anniversary Open House 

Hello Friends: 

This year will mark 10 years that the center has been fully operational.  

God has sent many families to be our guests while visiting their loved 

ones in prison.  We have been blessed with being able to maintain the fa-

cility and continue to minister to those who are often forgotten.  On May 

4 we will hold an open house for you to: 

 visit 

 reunite with friends  

 see what your support and work has made possible 

 rekindle your desire to support   

 join the board 

 add to the “Raise the Roof” fund 

 witness what God has done 

We will serve light refreshments and present some interesting facts and 

share heartwarming stories on all that has taken place so far in the life of 

this ministry.   

Sincerely, 

Sharon Baucom 

  

Matthew 25 Happenings      

 
December We hosted 12 family members from Troutman, Burnsville, and 
Morganton, North Carolina, Atlantic Highlands, New Jersey and Sugar 

Grove, Virginia. January brought the new year in with 7 family 
members from West Union, South Carolina, Burnsville and Tarboro, 
North Carolina. February we had 8 family members coming in from 
Eden and Valdese, North Carolina, Atlantic Highlands, New Jersey, 

Port Allegany, Pennsylvania and West Union, South Carolina. We also 
hosted Forgiven Ministry 3 days for their One Day with God Camp, 

Kairos Outside 2 days, and Rock of Ages 4 days. 
 

The Tour of Homes and Open House was made special by decorations loaned to us by 
Taylor Treto, Teresa Murray, Debi & Willis Creech, Debbie & Randy Hornbeck, Helle & 
Valde Jorgensen, Melissa & Larry Rivenbark, Iris & James Lemmonds and Rowe Sawyer 
III. Also from the Matthew 25 board Patsy Perhala, Sharon Baucom, Tammy Blizzard, 

Priscilla Tyree, Lynn and Jill LaCour for their help and provisions to make the event 
wonderful. Additional help was given by Pete and John Dean decorating, Emily 

Sneeden candy making and Debbie and Crystal Hornbeck cleaning. 
We had to replace a heater motor in one of the guest rooms and the washing 

machine needs to be repaired or replaced.  

Special Thanks go to Priscilla Tyree and Jimmy and Anita our "forever" 
back-ups for all of their help.  

 
Thank you Liz Pate for all of the books. 

Temple Baptist Disciples for Christ Class, Kings Chapel Youth 
and a few Burgaw Citizens came to tour the Center. 

 
The Pender County ECA Silver Bells came to tour and left 
behind 20 bags filled with different items such as coloring 

books, puzzles, and personal items for the children and also the 
Binky Patrol sent 20 hand crafted blankets to go with those 

bags, Thank you ladies.  
  

Come take a tour of the Center and bring a friend with you. You'll be glad you did.  
Just call 910-259-7133. We can't wait to see you. 


